
2020-2021 

 

December Board Report  

Principals’ Report:  
Oki and Happy Holidays to all!  We are still wrapping up many of our November projects and 
planning for December projects.  Though we aren’t on campus for school at this time, we still want 
our students to enjoy the spirit of the holiday seasons.  Our staff and students will begin working on 
holiday projects that will be distributed before the holiday break.  
 
Attendance:  
November’s attendance for 4th grade was 80% and 5th grade attendance was 79%. This is an 
improvement from October’s attendance, which we are always excited to see.  We thank all the staff, 
parents, and students that continue to make school attendance and participation a daily priority. 
 
2nd Quarter Midterms:  
Believe it or not, midterms for 2nd quarter are already due!  The office will mail out report cards on 
Thursday, December 17th.  This will ensure students receive their midterms and are able to work on 
missing assignments throughout the break.  Second quarter ends on January 18th.  
 
Technology:  
Napi received Ipads and the process of assigning and  distributing began with the help of our 
Instructional Coaches Ms. Bragg and Mrs. Wagner and Health Teacher, Mrs. Harrell. We have 
distributed 254 Ipads to Napi students in one week. We will continue to reach out to parents and 
students to pick up the remaining 46 Ipads we still have. The district has provided over 82 jetpacks to 
our students and families are very thankful for this resource.  
 
PTC:  
Parent Teacher Conferences looked very different this year, but Napi Elementary Teachers did an 
outstanding job maintaining the importance of these conferences by ensuring that all parents were 
contacted individually and scheduling conferences using Google Meets or phone calls.  The 
teamwork between teachers and parents was very evident in the high participation rates that were 
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recorded.  The 5th Grade Team had 83% of their  parents participate in conferences and the 4th 
Grade Team had 86% participation rate.  We are so proud and appreciative of all of the teachers and 
their efforts to ensure parents know how their students are doing in school!  We would like to 
acknowledge the following teachers for achieving 95% or higher participation rates: Ms. Danielle 
Augare, Ms. Sherina Whitford, Mrs. Christy CalfBossRibs, and Mrs. Edi Wagner, and Mrs. Kelli 
Burked!  
 
Assessments: 
Napi Elementary Staff have started the planning process to complete district assessments by 
December 18th.  Our students are fortunate to have two electronic devices (chromebook and Ipads), 
so we will attempt to complete the majority of testing online.  A plan to bring students to campus to 
complete will be initiated at the request and approval of the district.  We will consult with KW/Vina 
Principals on the assessment protocols they put in place that resulted in testing being completed with 
zero COVID outbreaks.  
 
Non-Tenure Evaluations 
Napi Elementary Principals completed 14 non-tenure evaluations during the month of November.  Of 
the 14 non-tenure teachers, 11 will become tenure teachers at the end of this evaluation year.  Tenure 
observations and evaluations will begin in December.  
 
Student Participation in Google Classroom Incentives 
The chart below provides data on participation and assignment completion rates for the  month of 
November. 
 
November: Google Classroom Participation and Assignment Rates: 

Participation: 
11/2: 
5th--81% 
4th--84% 
 
11/9: 
5th--85% 
4th--84% 
 
11/16-24: (Online Learning Based Projects) 
5th---84% 
4th--85% 
 

Assignment Completion: 
11/2: 
5th--68% 
4th--65% 
 
11/9: 
5th---55% 
4th---56% 
 
11/16-24: (Online Learning Based Projects) 
5th---73% 
4th---76% 
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Native American Month Projects  
The 4th Grade Team created a Learning Based project using the theme “Honor Your Life.” The 
following are examples of the work the students completed as part of the project.  
Submitted by Ms. Linke, 4th Grade Teacher: 
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Submitted by Ms. Kujala, 4th Grade Teacher 
 

 
This activity was for the students to honor their lives and every part about it. This had a big focus on what type of 
Native tribe the students were from and what they aspired to be.  
 

The first two pictures are from our Tipi building time. We 
had an assembly about painted lodges and the 
significance of them.  
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4th Grade IEFA Virtual Assembly (Submitted by Mr. HeavyRunner) 

After much planning and collaboration, Napi hosted its first-ever virtual assembly. The theme was 

focused on Native American month. As a team, we had decided that this year students would 

construct Blackfeet-style lodges. The assembly only enhances the authenticity and meaning of 

Blackfeet lodges. We were very privileged to have elders and community members educating our 

students via google meets. With technology, we were able to provide students at Napi the best 

experience possible. The assembly was a success with over 70 students in attendance. –Thomas 

Heavy Runner 
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Submitted by Mrs. Armstrong 
 (Caiden Guardipee) ( Evelynn Connelly) 

 
 
 
Family Literacy Night  
Napi’s SLT hosted our first virtual Family Night on Thursday November 19th from 4:00pm-5:30pm. 
We had a total of 37 students participate in the event. The four activities were: Blackfeet Language 
Kahoot, Epic & AR, Mystery Science, and Blackfeet Art.  We are excited to host our next Family 
Night on December 3rd.  We will be playing Christmas Bingo!  We encourage Board members to 
participate and see all the exciting events happening at Napi.  
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Parent and Community Communication  
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Staff Shout Outs: (Sicily/Jessica) 
Mr. and Mrs. Heavy Runner took lead during Native American week in hosting a 4th grade assembly 
which included three guest speakers. The assembly had 66 students attend. The assembly started with 
one of our 5th graders, Macelia Marcuea, saying the Blackfoot Prayer. Our first guest speaker was 
Mr. Kevin Kicking Woman. He sang two traditional songs, The Blackfeet Honor Song and  a 
Healing Song, after each song he explained the meaning of the song. The second speaker was Earl 
Vielle and he explained the traditional process of the teepee and how he received his family's teepee. 
The last speaker was our very own local Native artist John Pepion. John shared his journey as a 
Native American artist and the meaning of his Elk Design. The assembly was extremely successful 
and our 4th grade students demonstrated respect for each speaker. The 4th grade teachers gifted each 
speaker with sweetgrass and a travel mug. It was exciting to see such an event come together with all 
the planning and preparation that went into the assembly was above and beyond for our students. All 
thanks to the Heavy Runner’s and the 4th grade team.  
 
Mrs. Wagner and Mrs. Bragg deserve a ‘Shout Out’ for their dedication and all of the work that they 
have completed behind the scenes since the pandemic started.  Last spring they both volunteered 
their time to come onto campus to prepare materials for staff and students from March to June. 
Again, this Fall they volunteered to come to campus to prepare and distribute Ipads for students. 
They are masters of multi-tasking, as they never stop assisting teachers, students, or parents while 
performing these extra duties.  For these reasons, they earned a ‘Shout Out’ from their Napi Team! 
 
Coaches Report:  
Greeting from the coaches! We continue to do walkthroughs daily to observe the teachers’ glows and 
grows in ELA and Math classes, as well as student’s engagement in their google classrooms.  Both of 
us are currently engaged in coaching cycles with a couple of teachers. Teachers are doing quite well, 
and it is very impressive to see how the students and teachers are confident using google classroom, 
as the students learn and the teachers teach these subjects. For the 2nd quarter, we’ve modified our 
walkthrough tool to begin collecting more data on student engagement, framework, exit tickets and 
other focus areas in order to determine if more support is needed from coaches.  
 
Mrs. Bragg and I have been busy gathering materials and supplies for grade level packets/bags to 
distribute for the 2nd quarter.  Our materials have all been successfully gathered and bagged, 
complete with art packets, writing materials, math supplies, and other needed school replenishments. 
We’ve created over 300+ materials bags! 
 



2020-2021 
The majority of our time in early November was spent programming and readying ipads by 
assembling them with their cases and adding chargers to distribute to our students by Parent Teacher 
Conference time.  We spent 3 days distributing them by greeting parents and students at the doors to 
hand out ipads.  
 
With November being Indigenous Peoples month, together with the grade levels, we have planned 
project based learning activities and have been busy gathering materials and supplies to include in 
the distribution of school supplies.  

 
Counselor Report: 
November has been busy in the Counseling Department right now and I am serving a significant 
number of students who have lost loved ones to Covid-19 and/or Mental Health through online 
individual counseling sessions.  I am currently in the process of setting up a grief support group with 
the Tamarack Grief Center to meet this need and hope that the classes begin prior to Christmas 
Break.  Additionally, I am discussing the option of providing supportive counseling services during 
the Holiday Break so that students receive consistent support.   We are also delivering Thanksgiving 
Dinners to families in need and supporting students with daily attendance calls/check and connect as 
needed.  
 
We are thrilled to recognize 4th grade students Carson Wolftail and Tessley Hagberg and 5th grade 
students DeAndre DeRoch and Izabella Spotted Eagle as students of the month for November! 
These students were nominated by their teacher and selected by the Napi Faculty for being strong 
participation in online classes and being a role model for other students in their class.  If you know 
these students, please take the time to congratulate them. 
 
(Spokinaapi)--Submitted by Mrs. Wells 
Providing education on healthy coping skills and self-regulating emotions, actions, and thoughts is 
the focus of this month’s lessons. I have developed an agenda for the Spokinaapi Class on Fridays’ 
that will begin teaching students about the ‘Circle of Control’.  Students will engage in activities and 
discussions that help them learn about the following objective: ‘What can I control vs What I can not 
control?’  
Spokinaapi will continue to share weekly educational videos that focus on age appropriate 
information on drug and alcohol prevention and healthy choices.  
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